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Brasov, Romania May 2017 

Dear friends  

 

The winter almost goes away and the spring arrived, although late but already it is here (it 

has snowed 3 days from the 19 to the 21 of April!!! 

 
On May 1st we were with the young couples of the Hungarian Baptist Church of Brasov. The 

other picture is at home with 

part of them in weekly meetings 

of teaching and communion. 

 

 

We want to thank you because 

you have been praying for us 

while serving in the ministry 

here in Brasov, Romania. 

 

 

Here are some reasons to give 

thanks to God: 

1. We have been given 

permanent residence in 

Romania!! It’s good for 5 

years!!  Instead of the temporary one that is valid just for one year. 

2. In the Biblical Counseling Ministries we have two new couples who have begun training 

to serve in their respective churches as counselors. 
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3. Pray for people who come to counseling each week. Especially pray for young couples 

who come with difficult situations even with divorce thoughts. May we be able to 

transmit the Word of God to those hearts by encouraging them to receive the healing 

spoken of by Jer. 33:6 “Behold, I will bring healing and medicine to them; And I will 

heal them, and I will reveal unto them an abundance of peace and truth.” 

4. Pray for the trip to Albania and Macedonia that we will do in May as part of our 

ministry responsibilities.  

5. We thank God for the words of Violeta ( a Romanian lady in the church) to Martita 

about getting involved in the ministry of decoration in the church: "Martita I have 

been Reading exodus and I realized that God was interested in the beauty and 

delicacy in the construction of his house ... God has spoken ... thank you for opening my 

eyes ... " 

 

We have led this camp for 6 years and every summer is better ... pray for the church's 

outdoor activities this year, camping, picnics, excursions ... and I will tell you in our next 

letter. 

 

Once again thank you for being at our side interceding and giving to pay the bills ... in fact I 

speak about you every time I get a new person that asks me "How much I have to pay for 

counseling sessions? "I answer, well someone has already paid your time with me; you do not 

have to pay anything.” 

It is a good way to present the gospel to nonbelievers because Jesus had paid already for 

our sins and a good way to talk about the missions to the believer, because you are doing 

missions sustaining us here. Thank you. 
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